
LACH Stewardship Sub-Committee  
Report 

Wednesday August 25, 2021 
 
Location: Zoom Call 
6:30pm-8:30pm 
 
Present: M. Whalley, T. Regnier, J. Hunten, B. Vazquez; L. Dent, M. Greguol, K. 
Gonyou 
 
Agenda Items 

1. Western University Public History Program Heritage Property Evaluation 
Presentations  
The Stewardship Sub-Committee members noted their availability (potentially in-
person or virtual) for a presentation on Tuesday December 14, 2021.  
 

2. Referred by LACH: 1588 Clarke Road 
M. Whalley provided an update on the Stewardship Sub-Committee on the 
research completed on the property at 1588 Clarke Road and the importance of 
the Tackabury family and the Grove.  
 
M. Whalley also noted research efforts on the other Tackabury houses at 1424 
Clarke Road and 1928 Huron Street. 
 

3. Request for Demolition for Anne Eadie Park Stage on Heritage Listed 
Property at 900 King Street 
M. Greguol provided a verbal update to the Stewardship Sub-Committee on the 
demolition request for the Anne Eadie Park Stage and noted reference to the 
previously completed Cultural Heritage Evaluation Report (CHER) for the 
Western Fair property (900 King Street) (circulated to the Stewardship Sub-
Committee). 
 
M. Greguol noted the Queens Park Master Plan, which includes the area of the 
Anne Eadie Park Stage area.  
 
Motion: The Stewardship Sub-Committee does not recommend the designation 
of the Anne Eadie Park Stage pursuant to the Ontario Heritage Act, but notes the 
significant cultural heritage value of other cultural heritage resources on the 
Western Fair property at 900 King Street. Moved: M. Whalley, Seconded: T. 
Regnier. Passed. 
 

4. Request for Designation: 44 Bruce Street 



M. Greguol provided a verbal presentation to the Stewardship Sub-Committee. 
An evaluation and draft Statement of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest for the 
property at 44 Bruce Street was circulated to the Stewardship Sub-Committee for 
review and comment.  
 
Staff also provided an update to the Stewardship Sub-Committee on the new 
Ontario Heritage Act process required to designate a property. 
 
Motion: The Stewardship Sub-Committee supports and recommends the 
designation of the property at 44 Bruce Street under Section 29 of the Ontario 
Heritage Act based on the evaluation and Statement of Cultural Heritage Value 
or Interest, as revised. Moved: B. Vazquez, Seconded: J. Hunten. Passed. 


